
 Community LOOW Project
Public Meeting #3

6/13/2007
7:00 PM to 8:30 PM

Lewiston Senior Center
 

Meeting called by: Scott King, 
Project Coordinator 

 

 

 

 Agenda topics 
  5     minutes Welcome Dan Stapleton 

10 Project Update Scott King 

30 Preliminary review of radiologic issues Marvin Resnikoff 

30 Update on Community LOOW GIS progress D. Amerlinck/L.McFail 

15 Discussion Scott King 

  
 

Speakers 
Daniel J. Stapleton is Public Health Director for Niagara County Department of Health 

(716) 439-7435   Dan.Stapleton@niagaracounty.com
 

Scott King is the Project Coordinator.  He is a consulting hydrogeologist with 24 years of experience in 
environmental site investigations.  (716) 913-8950   scott@kinggroundwater.com. 

 
Marvin Resnikoff, Ph.D. is an international consultant on radioactive waste issues.  A nuclear physicist 

and a graduate of the University of Michigan, Dr. Resnikoff has worked on radioactive issues 
since his first project at West Valley, New York in 1978.  Throughout his career, he has 
collaborated with public interest groups and local governments across the US in order to identify 
and create solutions for radioactive waste storage and transportation issues.  (212) 620-0526   
radwaste@rwma.com

 
Derek Amerlinck and Lisa McFail are GIS Specialists with Ecology & Environment, Inc. and are 

responsible for developing the Community LOOW GIS database and website.  E&E are also 
developing the new county-wide GIS application for Niagara County.  The E&E Project Manger 
for this work is Mr. Gregory Coniglio (716) 684-8060 gconiglio@ene.com
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The Community LOOW Project 
A unique collaboration of local, state and federal officials has funded a project that will evaluate the 
environmental status and create a GIS database of environmental data for the former Lake Ontario 
Ordnance Works site in Niagara County, NY.  Data will include results of investigations, cleanups, and 
monitoring done by government and private industry at a former WWII era explosives plant and 
Manhattan Project storage site.  The goal is to identify data gaps, ensure accountability, and increase trust 
in the community that this site is safe. 

For more Information 
If you wish to learn more about the Community LOOW Project you can do so at the project website.  The 
address is www.niagaracounty.com/health.  At this site, choose the heading “Hot Topics” and select 
Community LOOW Project.  If you are not on our mailing and notification list, you can sign up at this 
meeting or contact Scott King 716-913-8950 or scott@kinggroundwater.com  
 
The LOOW Restoration Advisory Board is a community-based volunteer group working as a liaison 
between the community and the government.  Excellent information and opportunities for citizen 
involvement can be obtained at the RAB website http://www.loowrab.org/index.htm . 
 
For more information concerning the LOOW and NFSS site history, investigations and remediation 
missions being conducted by the US Army Corps of Engineers, visit their site at 
http://www.lrb.usace.army.mil/missions/Missions.html .  
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